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President Bob Davis called the meeting to order.  Board members attending: Bob Davis, Peggy Jones, Jose Antonio Contreras, Carol Calentine, Linda Bruno and Gail Johnson. Travis Franke attended a portion of the meeting.  LoRa Dick and Helen Griffith were present for part of the meeting to make reports. 

Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of June 14, 2012 were approved.

Treasurer’s Report.  Peggy Jones gave the treasurer’s report.  The Class 23 and Carolyn Hyatt subaccounts have been zeroed out.  The additional funds for the JMG program are in the general account.  A subaccount for JMG needs to be set up.  Bob Teweles provided the Treasurer’s report, a copy of which is attached hereto.  The report was approved. 
Planning Meeting Report.  Gail Johnson said the next planning meeting will be July 26 at 6 pm.  She said that general response has been that the members don’t like the word “affinity” and prefer the word interest.  She said that there seems to be some resistance to using the member meetings to launch the interest groups and that this will be discussed at the next planning meeting.  There was a discussion about member feedback to the process underway for planning.  
Member Meeting Locations.  Jose’ said that a search for an alternative meeting site for member meetings is underway.  Locations under consideration include the Silver Center, the Finance Center and the Justice Center.  He said that there is a need to develop an estimate of the cost associated with holding the meetings somewhere else.  

Junior Master Gardeners.   LoRa Dick was present to discuss the upcoming Junior Master Gardener training program.  The three day class is directed toward training teachers and other leaders to provide the program to children.  LoRa had a lengthy list of items for which she requested assistance from the board members including soliciting donations of pallets, and C.D.s.  She said that 2 4x8 beds will be built at the event and 
that New Earth will donate soil and Andy Chister will be on hand.  LoRa asked that a board member promote the event on FM 92.1 in New Braunfels.  Peggy said she would take care of it.
Extension Building Lawn.    The estimate to replace the turf at the Extension Building is $1700.  Travis and Carol said that there has been a change of plans and this will not need to be done.

Policies and Procedures Manual.  Bob said that the policies and procedures manual is a work in progress and that there are several policies that he believes need to be amended.  He will discuss these items with Linda.

Specialist Tracking.  Linda asked Travis to inform the Master Gardeners when someone signs up for specialist training.  There was a lengthy discussion about the high cost of specialist training and about how these costs should be addressed.  Travis said he had received an email from Jayla Fry inquiring about the cost of specialist training in his county and that he believed that a similar inquiry had been sent to other counties as well.

Guadalupe County Fair.  Helen Griffith reported on the County Fair.  She said that this year a youth division would be added and that the Master Gardeners would be providing free lectures on various topics at the fair.  She said that the Fair Committee is really pleased with the changes.  She said that her budget for the fair is $200 and she asked for an additional $50 as a cushion.  On motion made and seconded, it was


Resolved that the budget for the Guadalupe County Fair be increased by $150.
Speakers Bureau.    Bob said that he had learned this week that Clara Mae Marcotte had resigned as chair of the Speakers Bureau and that she had turned the function over to Treva Hicks.  Apparently Clara Mae Marcotte had told Carol she was resigning but had not discussed it, or the replacement, with anyone before she did it.  He said that Clara Mae had indicated that she wanted to resign, but he had understood that it would be effective the end of the year so this had come as a surprise.  Everyone would be pleased to have Treva.   Bob said he would discuss her willingness to serve. Subject to her agreement to serve, the board approved her appointment. 

Class 24.  Jose’ asked that a number be set for the minimum number of students for the class.  After a discussion, the number of ten was set.  Jose also reported that Whitt Harris has certified and will be recognized at the next meeting.  

Texas Agricultural Fair at the Big Red Barn.    There was a lengthy discussion about the staffing of the Fall Ag Festival at the Big Red Barn.  Carol had reported at the last meeting that Clara Mae had sent an email to the event chair and informed them that the 
Master Gardeners would not staff the full event.  In fact, the email addressed staffing for weaving and only suggested that the Master Gardeners might not be able to staff the event since it now covered the entire month of October.  The Fair is in October and requires a lot of manpower and the Pecan Fest has now been moved into October and must also be staffed.  In addition, the Fall Ag Festival committee continues to add schools from out of county to the event and has never discussed the scheduling or the Master Gardeners’ ability to continue to staff the ever expanding event with anyone from Extension or the Master Gardeners.  After a lengthy discussion, it was decided that the Master Gardeners will only be able to staff the event on those days when Guadalupe school children are in attendance. Travis said that he would inform the appropriate persons.  

Announcements
Linda said that she has received a $150 donation and that the LDS has adopted several beds and made a $400 donation.  

Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  
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